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REGULAR MEETING 
LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP COUNCIL 

LAWRENCE TOWNSHIP MUNICIPAL BUILDING 
COUNCIL MEETING ROOM – UPPER LEVEL 

  
April 16, 2013 

 
 The following are the Minutes of a Regular Meeting of the Lawrence 
Township Council that was held on Tuesday, April 16, 2013 at 6:30 P.M. 
 
 The meeting was opened with the Pledge of Allegiance, led by the 
Municipal Clerk. Afterwards, Mayor Kownacki asked for a moment of silence for 
the (3) three victims who lost their lives and the hundreds who were injured 
during the Boston Marathon bombing.  
 
 At the commencement of the meeting Mayor Kownacki read the following 
statement of proper notice:  
 
 STATEMENT OF PROPER NOTICE: “Adequate notice of this meeting of 
the Lawrence Township Council being held on Tuesday, April 16, 2013  has been 
provided through the posting of the annual meeting schedule of said Council in 
accordance with Section 13 of the Open Public Meetings Act”.  
 
 The roll was then called as follows:  
 
Present:  Councilmembers Brame, Maffei, Powers and Mayor Kownacki. 
Absent: Councilwoman Lewis. (Ms. Norcia advised that Ms. Lewis is out of 

town on business.) 
 
 Also, in attendance were Richard S. Krawczun, Municipal Manager, and 
David Roskos, Municipal Attorney.  
 

--- 
 

Special Proclamations, Recognitions and Presentations 
  
 Mayor Kownacki presented the following Proclamation honoring 
Christopher Thomas on being named National Youth Recreational Soccer Coach 
of the Year: 
 

PROCLAMATION 
 

WHEREAS, the Township Council of the Township of Lawrence, County 
of Mercer, recognizes outstanding endeavors and accomplishments; and 
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WHEREAS, the lifeblood of any community is its residents, past and 
present, who improve the quality of life for others; and 
 

WHEREAS, occasionally one of these residents so exceeds the 
recognized standards of performance that special recognition is warranted; and 
 

WHEREAS, the United States Youth Soccer Association is the governing 
body for more than 3 million children playing for more than 6,000 soccer clubs in 
the United States; and 
 

WHEREAS, the United States Youth Soccer Association recognizes the 
hard work of more than 300,000 coaches with the selection of the National Youth 
Soccer Coach of the Year at the annual National Soccer Coaches Association of 
America convention; and 
 

WHEREAS, Christopher Thomas, a Lawrence Township resident and 
longtime volunteer coach in the Lawrence Hamnett Soccer Association, in 
recognition of having dedicated enumerable hours to improving the soccer 
experience of so many of our children, has been selected as the National Youth 
Recreational Soccer Coach of the Year.  
 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED by the Township Council of 
the Township of Lawrence, County of Mercer, State of New Jersey, that it 
recognizes and pays tribute to Christopher Thomas for the dedication, hard work 
and effort that earned his selection as National Youth Recreational Soccer Coach 
of the Year; and 
 

BE IT FURTHER PROCLAIMED that this Proclamation be recorded in the 
official records of our municipality as recognition of Christopher Thomas’ 
dedication to the youth of Lawrence Township. 
  

--- 
 

Public Participation (5-minute limitation per speaker) 
  

 Mr. Tim Hitzel, Autism New Jersey, stated that the month of April is 
“Autism Awareness Month” and that Autism New Jersey is the largest statewide 
network of parents and professionals who dedicate and improve the lives of 
individuals with autism. He then introduced Ellen Schisler, Director of 
Development, who was in attendance and works with the organization and 
advised that he has been involved with the organization for a little over 13 years, 
as his son David was diagnosed with the autism at the young age of 18-months, 
and Autism New Jersey, formerly known as COSAC, was the one organization 
they went to immediately for assistance.  
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 Mr. Hitzel proceeded to speak about the number of children affected by 
autism and the profound impact that the developmental disorder has on 
adolescents and adults nationally and in New Jersey and advised that he was a 
former member of the Board of Trustees but he now sits on the Charitable 
Foundation for Autism New Jersey and they are having their annual Bicycle Ride 
for Autism at Brookeville Community College on June 8th and he hopes everyone 
can attend. Further, Ellen Schisler and Kathy Moore, Secretary to the Board of 
Trustees, who both reside in Lawrence Township, assist in organizing other 
events such as the annual event that takes place in September at Captain Paul’s 
Firehouse Dogs located on Princeton Pike to help bring awareness to autism and 
raise money for the organization and the “Walk for Autism” event that takes place 
at Mercer County Community College that benefits Autism Speaks. He then 
thanked the Council for their time. 
 
 Mr. Chip Hoever, Wilkin Management Group, stated he a representative of 
the management firm for Ventana at Lawrenceville Condominium Association, 
Inc. and on the Agenda under Resolutions 17-G the builder, Denow Associates, 
has requested the release of the performance bonds and his firm has come to an 
agreement with the builder and they are happy to move forward now; so, they are 
respectfully requesting that the Council grant the release of the bonds. He then 
thanked the Councilmembers for their time.    
     
 Mr. James Kiernan, 5 Alcazar Avenue, stated he has been a citizen of 
Lawrence for about 6 years and for the past 4 years he has been getting what he 
did not realize was a courtesy credit on his water bill to fill his pool as he has an 
outdoor pool above ground and at the last meeting where property value 
increases were discussed he spoke with Mr. Krawczun who spent about 5- 
minutes explaining to him how the Township has really tightened their budget 
and doing as much as they can to work within the budget constraints. He 
indicated he also spoke with Councilman Brame regarding the matter and he still 
does not understand the logic between the all or nothing attitude for those who fill 
their pool once a year being allowed a one-time courtesy credit on their sewer 
bill… not their water bill; but, instead, as a citizen, they are forcing him to go out 
and spend hundreds of dollars to get a separate meter installed for approximately 
a $70 credit which he receives once a year, which would take him several years 
recuperate. 
 
 Mr. Kiernan advised that Mr. Krawczun’s response to that is that they 
cannot give him an annual credit each year as it would not be fair to force other 
residents to go out and get a meter while he continues to receive a special break 
on his sewer bill, and his explanation to Mr. Krawczun’s response is those people 
obviously do not need a courtesy credit on their bill being they are using the 
water for other uses – such as watering their lawns and he only uses the water 
once a year to fill his pool; therefore, he does not see the big deal in them giving 
him a one-time courtesy credit for water that does not go down the sewer and 
proceeded to reiterate his lack of understanding as why he should spend 
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hundreds of dollars on a meter and Township’s hardline approach of not giving 
him the courtesy credit and a reasonable explanation as to why.  
 
 Mr. Krawczun stated that he did speak with Mr. Kiernan and it is correct 
that he did not approve a credit for the pool filling this year and indicated that the 
sewer bills currently out cover the second half of 2012 and Mr. Kiernan received 
an adjustment in 2008, 2009, 2011 and the first half 2012. And, on July 17, 2012, 
a letter was sent out by the Tax Collector advising him that any future credits 
would require a second irrigation meter for outside use. Further, the statement 
Mr. Kiernan made as to their conversation is accurate with regards to the 
Township requiring other customers who receive credits on their irrigation for 
outside usage to have a second meter and he believes there has been a degree 
of equity in the matter as they have given Mr. Kiernan the credit four times 
without the meter and notification last year as to the requirements for future 
credits and advised at some time there has to be a cutoff point and many other 
residents have gone through the expense and inconvenience of installing the 
meter to obtain the credits; otherwise, they would not have a proper account for 
outside water use if they just create a practice where they were doing 
calculations based on estimates or other types of non-meter use. An exchange of 
dialogue took place between Mr. Krawczun and Mr. Kiernan relative to his 
opposition on the matter.  
  
          There being no one else who wished to address Council, Mayor Kownacki 
closed Public Participation.         

   
--- 
 

Review and Revisions of Agenda 
  
Mr. Krawczun asked that Resolution 17-L on the Agenda be held out 

separately if the Council so chooses to act upon it so that the Township 
Engineer, Jim Parvesse, could make comments on it. 

  
--- 
 

Adoption of Minutes 
 

On a motion by Mr. Powers, seconded by Dr. Maffei, the Minutes of 
Regular Meeting of September 18, 2012 were approved without correction. 

 
Same was carried on the following roll call vote: 
 

Ayes: Councilmembers Maffei, Powers and Mayor Kownacki. 
Nays: None. 
Absent: Councilmember Lewis.                              
Abstain: Councilmember Brame. 
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~~~ 
 
On a motion by Dr. Maffei, seconded by Mr. Brame, the Minutes of 

Regular Meeting of October 2, 2012 were approved with correction. 
 
Same was carried on the following roll call vote: 
 

Ayes: Councilmembers Brame, Maffei and Mayor Kownacki. 
Absent: Councilmember Lewis                              
Abstain: Councilmember Powers. 
 

--- 
 

Awarding and/or Rejecting of Bids 
 

There was no bid award.  
 

--- 
 

Introduction of Ordinances 

 Mayor Kownacki read by title an ordinance entitled, “AN ORDINANCE 
AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 2079-11 – AMENDING THE CONSOLIDATED 
LICENSE, PERMIT AND FEE CHAPTER OF THE TOWNSHIP 
ADMINISTRATIVE CODE” 

 
  Mr. Krawczun stated that the Ordinance simply amends a previously 
adopted fee ordinance for the purpose of adding document reproduction charges 
primarily applicable to documents made available by the Police Department so 
that the fees are consistent with the requirements of the Open Public Records 
Act.  

	 The Ordinance was introduced and approved on the following roll call 
vote: 

COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 
Mr. Brame X      X 
Ms. Lewis    X    
Dr. Maffei X       

Mr. Powers X     X  
Mayor Kownacki X       

   
~~~ 
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 Mayor Kownacki read by title an ordinance entitled, “ORDINANCE 
AMENDING THE CODE OF THE TOWNSHIP OF LAWRENCE ENTITLED 
‘LICENSES’ REQUIRING THE LICENSING OF MASSAGE AND/OR SOMATIC 
ESTABLISHMENTS” 

 
  Mr. Krawczun stated that State law has been adopted that no longer 
permits municipalities to license individual massage therapists; however, local 
ordinances can be established for licensing of massage establishments. So, it is 
the recommendation of the Administration to repeal the current ordinance that 
regulates the licensing of massage therapists and massage establishments and 
establish a new ordinance that will provide the authority of either the Police or 
Health Department to conduct inspections and additionally it changes the 
licensing fee structure from a $250 annual fee to a $400 fee for a three year 
period.       
 

The Ordinance was introduced and approved on the following roll call vote: 

 
COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 

Mr. Brame X      X 
Ms. Lewis    X    
Dr. Maffei X       

Mr. Powers X     X  
Mayor Kownacki X       

 
--- 
 

Adoption of Ordinances 
 

  There was no adoption of ordinances.   
 

--- 
        
Manager’s Report – 
  
 Mr. Krawczun submitted invoice listings for the month of April 2013 in the 
amount of $1,343,347.87. 
 
 Mr. Krawczun stated that he only have two items to report as there will be 
a discussion on Resolution (17-L) and the public hearing and adoption of the 
2013 Municipal Budget and advised that a Notice was sent out by Trenton Water 
Works about high trihalomethanes levels in the water at a location in Hamilton 
Township and that Lawrence also received a copy of the letter which was 
forwarded along with information from the State Department of Health and New 
Jersey Department of Environmental Protection to all of the doctors and health 
facilities in the community. Additionally, information was sent out through 
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constant contact for those who are registered and the information was posted on 
the Township’s website.   
 
 Mr. Krawczun stated that he had a preliminary meeting with Hopewell and 
Ewing Townships about the prospect of a shared animal shelter and they are still 
in early discussions on the matter as Hopewell Township may be acquiring some 
land that may accommodate a facility; but, for now it is just peaking their interest 
and ongoing discussions will continue being they have to look at both the capital 
contribution cost and the annual operating cost for the shelter services they are 
now in need of and advised that it will be some time until they reach any type of 
conclusion as Hopewell Township does not have actual ownership of the land. At 
this point they are just moving forward with the process to see if there is any 
interest; and, if not, they can all move forward with other plans.    
  

--- 
 
Attorney’s Report – 
           
 There was no Attorney’s report. 

 
--- 

 
Clerk’s Report – 
 
           There was no Clerk’s report.  
  

--- 
 
Old Business –  

  
 Councilman Maffei advised Mayor Kownacki that he has a someone who 
is interested in the position open on the Senior Executive Committee and that he 
would delay disclosing her name until the application is reviewed by Council and 
they can make a decision on it at the next meeting.    
 

--- 
New Business –          
       
            There was no new business. 
  

--- 
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Public Participation (3-minute limitation per speaker) – 
 
 Mr. Mark Solomon, Pepper Hamilton Law Firm, stated that he would like 
to comment on Resolution 17-L, but he would like to do it in the presence of 
Wesley Brooks, CFO, The Lawrenceville School, whose plane just landed, and 
he would not like to exclude him from the conversation. And, because he does 
not want to lose the opportunity to speak later on the issue he would like to 
reserve the ability, if necessary, to comment on the issue after Mr. Parvesse 
makes his presentation on the matter since it is one of importance to his client at 
The Lawrenceville School. The Council granted Mr. Solomon’s request.  
 

--- 
 

Resolutions 
 

Resolution Nos. 144-13 (17-A) thru 157-13 (17-N) with the exclusion of 
Resolution (17-L) were approved by the following roll call vote: 
  

COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 
Mr. Brame X       
Ms. Lewis    X    
Dr. Maffei X     X  

Mr. Powers X      X 
Mayor Kownacki X       

Cited Resolutions are spread in their entirety in the Resolution Books of the 
Township of Lawrence. 
 

~~~ 
 
Resolution No. 155-13 (17-L), Authorizing the Proposed Water Quality 
Management Plan Amendment, was approved for discussion by the following roll 
call vote: 
  

COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 
Mr. Brame X      X 
Ms. Lewis     X    
Dr. Maffei  X       

Mr. Powers X     X  
Mayor Kownacki X       

Cited Resolution is spread in its entirety in the Resolution Books of the Township 
of Lawrence. 
  

Presentation/Discussion on  the WPM & WQM Plan Amendment 
Resolution 155-13 (17-L) 

 
 Mr. Parvesse stated that he would first be going through some of the 
exhibits pertaining to the Mercer County Wastewater Management Plan 
Amendment and that copies of the Resolution along with his attached report 
dated April 15th, were distributed to the Council and that the Plan was discussed 
at the Planning Board hearing last night. But, before he proceeds with the report 
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he would like to provide a little background on the mapping and how they got to 
the point of where they are today and proceeded to review the display of existing 
sewer service areas in Lawrence Township as well as properties within and 
excluded from the sewer service areas. He indicated in 1993 Lawrence Township 
and Ewing-Lawrence Sewage Authority (ELSA) went through a process of re-
examination of the Wastewater Management Plant and during that process they 
approved a plan that included sewer service for the Educational Testing Service 
(ETS), Bristol-Myers Squibb (BMS), and the removal of a significant portion of 
Lawrence Township, just north of The Lawrenceville School, south of Route 206 
and north of Princeton Pike. In addition, the Plan was approved by the Planning 
Board, Township Council and submitted to the Department of Environmental 
Protection (NJDEP) for approval and in 1995 the Planning Board amended the 
Master Plan to be consistent with that sewer service plan. 
 
 Mr. Parvesse indicated in 1997 the Township owned land adjacent to The 
Lawrenceville School, the Cranstoun Farm, and at that time there was potential 
development for the Dyson Tract so an agreement was made between the 
School and the Township for the School to purchase the Dyson Tract and 
basically have a land swap for the Cranstoun Farm. In the meantime, the Plan 
they submitted to DEP sat unapproved due to issues in Hopewell unrelated to 
Lawrence Township, so in 1998 and 1999 following the land swap ELSA pressed 
for DEP to approve the Plan and their response was there would be no action 
taken on the plan and they sent the plan back and the WMP was not changed. 
So, in 2008, the County started the process to create a countywide Waste 
Management Plan and their first step was to take the initial mapping that DEP 
had provided them and remove environmentally sensitive areas and create a 
draft starting point for the Wastewater Plan. Upon completion, it was sent to the 
Township for review and they, in turn, advised them of the changes between the 
existing and new plan, which were significant, as many of the Township’s existing 
facilities were taken out of the current plan. Three years later they have a final 
draft from the County asking Lawrence to endorse the plan in hopes that the 
other townships will follow suit and they will have a county wide wastewater plan.  
 
   Mr. Parvesse proceeded to discuss at length their concerns regarding the 
Wastewater Management Plan Amendment for sewer areas for Township Parks, 
Township Land (not open space), Properties that have been removed (privately 
owned) and Properties Outside the 1993 WMP (endorsed by Lawrence 
Township), as well as, actions that were taken by the Planning Board in each of 
the general areas. In addition, he provided a detailed overview of the 
recommendations provided in his April 15th report for each of the sewer service 
areas and the process if the Council chooses to adopt the proposed resolution 
with their recommendations, which does not support the County’s WPM Plan, as 
submitted, and indicated it is their hope that the Plan goes back to the County 
and State so that it can be revised to comply with their recommendations; then 
they can repeat the process for a re-endorsement of the plan that matches their 
proposal.  
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 An at length comment, question and deliberation period took place 
amongst the Township Council relative to Mr. Parvesse’s report on the general 
areas of concern related to WMP Amendment. Afterwards, Mayor Kownacki 
opened the floor for public comments.  
 
  
 Mr. Mark Solomon, Pepper Hamilton Law Firm, representative for The 
Lawrenceville School, provided a summary as to what took place at last night’s 
Planning Board Meeting and a background history regarding the two properties in 
question – The Lawrenceville School and the Cranstoun Farm – which he 
indicated has been in the sewer service area and subject of discussion since 
1977 and that the proposed changes would alter what has been in existence for 
more than 30 years. He then proceeded to the discuss NJDEP giving the County 
authority to draw wastewater management plans, conflicting/non-consistent 
sewer service changes between the State and County maps, which led to 
ongoing discussions and in 2009 the Township supporting the effort with 
communications to the County, The Lawrenceville School incorporating the 
changes in their wastewater management plan, discussions and studies that 
were done during that time period about possible constrained land and 
threatening endangered species which led to The Lawrenceville School hiring a 
consultant and the determination being the land was not in a constrained area 
and therefore included in the map, and from 2009-2013 the land that was 
proposed to be in the sewer service area was recently found to be, by the 
Township, inconsistent with 1993 WPM Amendment and that is where they are 
today.  
 
 Mr. Solomon continued with an overview as to what transpired between 
Lawrence Township and The Lawrenceville School, post 1993 to the present 
date, which led to the School purchasing the Dyson Tract and the land being 
conveyed over by the Township. He further discussed the appraised value as it 
relates to the properties having sewer lines and being in sewer service areas and 
their surprise when they received a call three weeks ago questioning why the 
properties are in a sewer service area when there has been years of dialogue, a 
very unusual history and a situation where the School would not have paid the 
kind of money they paid for land they could not use. Furthermore, they think the 
land is in the sewer service area… the land has always been in the sewer service 
area… and that the land should stay in the sewer service area and continued to 
discuss some of the changes to the zoning of the Cranstoun Farm and some of 
the details surrounding the property being transferred from public to private 
ownership.      
 
 Mr. Wesley Brooks, CFO, The Lawrenceville School, greeted the Council 
and apologized for not being able to attend last night’s Planning Board Meeting 
and advised that The Lawrenceville School is not a commercial institution…they 
are a school…and they strive to be the finest boarding school in the world or 



    Regular Meeting 4/16/13 

1494 
 

close to it, and they do that by taking care of their students and providing them 
with an exceptional education and in today’s world part of an exceptional 
education is to teach respect for the environment with the ethic of sustainability 
being a core principle, as well as, a huge fixture of the school for the last 15 
years, as 90-percent of their electricity comes from green sources – solar. So, in 
educating their kids on sustainability is a core plank and they have no wish or 
desire at all to see the land in question that they own be developed by anyone, 
including them, as their intent has been and remains to protect that land in a 
natural form and use it with great care. And, they have gone farther by simply 
allowing the land to continue to be farmed by industrial farmers; but the style of 
farming is not organic and is not good for the soil, therefore, they would like to 
improve the soil on the farm, and part of their plank on the solar farm is to create 
a solar field beneath the panels so that they can have a honey farm; and, 
because clover is the best plant to regenerate soil, the plan is once the useful life 
is finished on the solar field it will be removed and they will have a finer field for 
farming than when they first started and proceeded to discuss recent events that 
have taken place that would strategically allow them to execute their extensive 
long-term plan (35-years) in the most cost-efficient manner for educational 
farming exercises. 
 
 Councilman Brame stated although he is very impressed by Mr. Brooks’ 
presentation he does have a question about it militating against the argument in 
support of keeping their sewers when he is really talking about keeping and 
preserving open space and cutting down on potential density that would be 
created by having sewer access that the School might contemplate at some point 
in the future; if not already, as it appears today they have not contemplated the 
development of housing. He then asked Mr. Brooks if he could help him reconcile 
that issue of sewer because it seems to him he should have no objection to not 
having sewers because of their green approach and was advised by Mr. Brooks 
that he is the Chief Financial Officer (CFO) and in wearing that “hat” his duty is to 
protect the values of the School in whatever form they may be… whether it is the 
value of their buildings, brand or faculty members, as they own that land with 
sewer service and it is worth less to them if the sewer service is taken away.  
 
 Mr. Brame further discussed The Lawrenceville School’s intent of not 
developing the land, thereby, making sewer a non-essential entity in the 
development process since their plan is to go “green” and optimize the green 
sustainability approach and questioned how would not having sewer service 
affect the property value as the value seems to be secondary to their intentions 
for development of the use of the land and was advised by Mr. Brooks that it is 
not the intent of the School to develop the land as long as they own it; but, if they 
choose to not own the property by staying within the sewer service area protects 
the value the property, which benefits the school. An exchange of dialogue took 
place relative to pertinent matters regarding sewer services related to the 
Cranstoun Farm, Dyson Tract and whether or not the parcels in question are 
included or excluded under the 1995 Master Plan, as well as, potential 
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development of housing of approximately 60 to 70 units with both sewer and 
septic on the land. 
   
 Ms. Maria Delaney, 94 Harmony Avenue, stated that she was born and 
raised in Princeton, New Jersey but has resided in Lawrence Township since 
1997 and she really does not know too much about the matter. But, after hearing 
the testimonies she supports The Lawrenceville School’s position being the 
Township made an agreement with the school and given their alumni backing 
they should follow through on the agreement, as the matter could lead to 
litigation that they do not need or can afford at the expense of the taxpayers. 
Furthermore, they should want to show that Lawrence is a business-friendly 
community that wants to attract more businesses…not discourage business from 
wanting to operate in the township. 
 
  Mr. Ian Dember, 5614 Town Court South, stated that he is present tonight 
as a member of the public not as a member of the Planning Board and that a lot 
of good information has been presented on both sides regarding the stewardship 
of the land from The Lawrenceville School and the value for value deal with the 
Cranstoun Farm being of more value favoring the School. And, based on his 
understanding of the matter, from an environmental standpoint, sewer is more 
environmentally desirable as opposed to septic, therefore, keeping in line with 
the big issue of the School wanting to conserve the land as agricultural and 
proceeded on elaborate on his comments.  
 
 Prior to the Township Council voting on the Resolution, Mr. Roskos 
explained that the State is divided into different sewer service areas and the 
County is their Wastewater Management Planning entity, as Lawrence is in the 
Wastewater Management Plan, and the County is developing a countywide plan 
seeking input from individual townships that is sent to the Department of 
Environmental Protection (DEP) in hopes that they will adopt the plan; a process 
that has been ongoing statewide to essentially collect the thoughts and position 
of the various townships. Additional dialogue followed relative to the DEP efforts 
to digitize all of the paper maps in the State and being mired by glitches because 
of all the amendments to the maps, as well as, the County and State finally 
moving forward with an adoption plan after four years of deliberations.  
 
 There being no one else who wished to address Council, Mayor Kownacki 
closed Public Participation.         
 
 After an at length deliberation period, Resolution No. 155-13 (17-L), 
Authorizing the Proposed Water Quality Management Plan Amendment, was 
approved with language that Cherry Grove Farm, The Lawrenceville School – 
additional lands and Residential Properties along Route 206 would be 
inconsistent with the Master Plan and should be removed from the WPM Plan by 
the following roll call vote: 
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COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 
Mr. Brame X      X 
Ms. Lewis     X    
Dr. Maffei  X       

Mr. Powers X     X  
Mayor Kownacki X       

Cited Resolution is spread in its entirety in the Resolution Books of the Township 
of Lawrence. 
 

 
Public Hearing and Adoption of 2013 Municipal Budget 

 
 Mr. Krawczun stated that he has nothing further to discuss regarding the 
2013 Municipal Budget so the Mayor can open it up for public comments. Mayor 
Kownacki in turn opened the floor for public participation and the following 
individuals voiced their opinions, concerns and support and/or non-support of the 
5-cent tax increase proposed in 2013 Budget: 
  

1)  Ms. Amy Davis, 54 Pine Knoll Drive, Lawrence Township, NJ 08648 
2)  Mr. Ian Dember, 5614 Town Court South, Lawrence Township, NJ 08648 
3)  Ms. Marie Delaney, 94 Harmony Avenue, Lawrence Township, NJ 08648  

  
 There being no one else who wished to address Council, Mayor Kownacki 
closed Public Participation. 
 
 After the discussion, members of Council voiced their opinions and 
concerns as it relates to their fiduciary duties and doing what is in the best 
interest of the citizens of Lawrence, the proposed 5-cent tax increase and why 
they would be supporting the adoption of the 2013 budget. Afterwards, the 
Council thanked Mr. Krawczun and his staff for all of their hard work in 
preparation of the municipal budget. 
 
The 2013 Municipal Budget as introduced with the Amendment was approved by 
the following roll call vote: 
  

COUNCIL AYE NAY PRESENT ABSENT ABSTAIN MOVE SECOND 
Mr. Brame X       
Ms. Lewis    X    
Dr. Maffei X      X 

Mr. Powers X     X  
Mayor Kownacki X       

Cited Resolution is spread in its entirety in the Resolution Books of the Township 
of Lawrence. 
 

--- 
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Council Initiatives/Liaison Reports – 
 
Councilmember Brame’s report: 
 

 Mr. Brame asked the Mayor if he could present his report at the 
next meeting. Mayor Kownacki had no objection to the request.  

 
 
Councilmember Lewis’ report: 
 

 No Report – Absent 
 
 
Councilmember Maffei’s report: 
 

 No Report. 
 

 
 
Councilmember Powers’ report: 
 

 Advised that Diversity Day is Sunday, May 5 from 12 Noon to 4:00 
p.m. at the Lawrence High School Cafeteria. Also, there will be a 
formal invitation for the Police Shield Award sponsored by the 
Knights of Columbus on May 14th at Leonardo’s with additional 
information forthcoming and asked that the Council mark their 
calendars.  

 
Mayor Kownacki’s report: 
 

 No Report.  
--- 

 
 
Written Communications – 
 

There was no written communication.  
 

--- 
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There being no further business to come before this Council, the meeting 
adjourned. 

 
8:51 p.m. 
               
     Respectfully submitted by, 
 
               ____________________________ 
                                                                 Kathleen S. Norcia, Municipal Clerk  
 
Attest: 
 
______________________ 
James S. Kownacki, Mayor  
 
 
 
 


